
Newtown Public Schools 
CIP/Facilities/Finance Sub Committee 

May 2, 2016 
 
 

CALL TO ORDER: 4:47 
 
PARTICIPATION:    Debbie Leidlein, Rebekah Harriman-Stites, Gino Faiella, Ron Bienkowski, Bob Mitchell 
 
PUBLIC PARTICPATION: 
None 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
Committee members approved the minutes of March 31, April 5, and April 18, 2016. 
 
 
Item 1  Discussion of Current & new  CIP Items 
Discussion was around Middle School ventilation and renovation and Hawley school ventilation and 
whether to  swap the two projects.   Mr Bienkowski stated that the  CIP plan (attached) was updated to 
reflect the total of the Town Budget that was just approved on April 26th.   
   
The Hawley roof replacement is being based on numbers from Kaestle Boos.   Mr Faiella will verify the 
last numbers received.   Mr. Mitchell is requesting the full break down of ventilation of the 4.8M and 
what is in that number.   It was discussed about doing Hawley first because of not being able to teach 
with the windows open.  Hawley was first in line.  Ms. Leidlein stated she is going under the assumption 
of what is best for students .  The Middle School is ventilated with exhaust fans  but it’s not an active 
ventilation system.  All of the schools library’s, offices, and guidance rooms have air conditioned.  
Hawley just has an exhaust system, not a ventilation system.  Mr. Faiella stated Hawley school should be 
done first.   It was pushed out 3-4 years ago but it never got pulled back in because of the talk of closing 
a school.   Mr. Faiella stated when  comparing the  Middle School to Hawley it would not be an even 
swap.  The Hawley project comes to 6.2M vs the Middle School at  4.8M.  Mr Faiella stated that there 
are  two boilers at the Middle School that are not running.   Hawley  boilers are also failing.  We can’t 
run the schools without the boilers.  These should be done first.   
   
Mr. Mitchell stated it would be more cost effective if we flip flop the two projects  in year 18-19 and run 
two projects continuous one after the other.  Essentially it would be a single construction project with 
two phases.  We could push Hawley boiler project to year 2018-19, and the remaining amount of the 
Hawley project in year 19-20; we can then push the Middle School project out to year 2020-21.  Mr. 
Bienkowski stated we need to have some sort of balance on the amounts and it looks like this could 
work.   
 
The committee was in agreement to move the motions of the HS Roofing project and the Middle Gate 
Boiler Plant replacement which are scheduled for next year to be brought to the board on May 4th.   
 
We need to present the CIP to the Board of Selectman by summer.  Mr. Faiella would like to buy more 
time for the Middle School as he would like to do this as an energy project.   Ms. Leidlein stated we will 
need to have numbers solidified by mid July.  Ron will work with the numbers and provide an updated 
plan.  The updated plan would include moving  1.6M for Hawley into year 2018-19, and move the 



remaining amount of 4.2M for Hawley project into year 2019-20.  Move Middle Gate  roof of 1.5M to 
year 2018-19.  The Middle School 4.8M would be moved to year 2021-22, and move the High School 
boiler and field house project to year 2020-21.   The Middle School  4.8M phase 2 project will be in 
2021-22.    
 
Item 2 Assessment of School Buildings 
Mr Faiella looked into the town and how they did this.  We would have to find an Architectural firm to 
do the study.  We can do a high level to start, they look at air quality, windows, exterior walls, roof.  
More like an engineering study.  Mr. Mitchell stated the  cost is at a minimum of $0.50cents a sq ft.   
Mr. Faiella stated we can get an estimate for the study.  It wouldn’t hurt to have a baseline and then be 
able to move forward.  We could put out RFP to get a cost and ask for it by building.    Mr. Mitchell 
stated it would be better if the Buildings and Site Commission puts an RFP out.   All schools would be 
included except for Sandy Hook.  We would just need a partial on the High School.  It would take 3 
months out before we could get a number on the cost.   
 
Mr. Faiella and Mr. Mitchell left  the meeting at 5:35 p.m. 
 
Item 3 2016-2017 Budget 
Budget passed last week.  Still have to find $317,000 of adjustments.  We have additional needs in 
Special Ed tuition, Sp Ed transportation, Occupational Therapy, and other program needs that need to 
be added to budget.  We need to balance the adds with the reductions.  There will not be a 
recommendation to the Board of an adjusted budget  at this time.  We need to look at class sizes, 
enrollment for kindergarten,  etc.   Dr. Erardi needs to review all avenues.  If we look at current 
operating budget the current tuition of 600,000 is in the hole,  next year budget is at 400,000 more than 
this years budget.   When all is said and done we will still need to look for $200,000 to $300,000.   
 
Item 4 Transportation Consultants 
Discussion was on current proposals of consultants.  We received proposals from School Bus 
Consultants, Transportation Advisory Services, and CREC (Capital Regional Education Counsel).  We have 
used TAS before and they have an advantage because they know us.  We have not gotten anything from 
All Star yet.  Committee members  were in favor of using TAS.   
 
Item 5 Food Service 
Committee members  discussed the criteria and specific  components of how it relates to each of the 
companies and it was  consistent ranking.  The committee  members felt similar regarding the 
companies response, the scoring lines, and all of the aspects of each criteria that was scored.   Scoring of 
the proposals from the committee (attached) shows that the committee was in favor of Whitsons over 
Chartwells.    A recommendation  for Whitsons will be presented to the Board of Education on May 4th.   
 
Item 7 Copier Contract   
New RFP has been put out for the main copiers throughout the school district.  RFP was advertised in 
the Newtown Bee on Friday, April 22nd.  We have sent the RFP out to three vendors.   
We are currently with Canon and our copier costs have not increased throughout our contract.  The new 
piece that is in the contract is the Uniflow system which is a software program that makes people be 
accountable for the number of copies they are printing by swiping their badge or entering a code.  
According to the industry this is the new way to reduce the number of copies printed.  The contract 
would start on July 1, 2016.  RFP bid opening will be May 16th.    
 



 
 
 
The next CIP/Facilities/Finance Sub Committee meeting will be held on June 7th at 1:00 p.m.  in the BOE 
Conference Rm. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  
Motion to adjourn : 6:05 
Debbie Leidlein 
 
 
Submitted by:  Joanne Morris  
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